Planning Council, Public Library Section (NCLA)
Minutes of 10 March, 2017
Southwest Regional Library (Durham County)
Members attending:  
Decca Slaughter, Sandra Lovely, Arthur Erickson, Laura Highfill, Lindsey Shuford, Billy King, Morgan Paty, Nora Armstrong, Robert Burgin, Marian Lytle, Jennifer Daugherty, Rachel Webb, Joan Sherif, Martha Sink, Jeffrey Hamilton & Jason Rogers. 

(10 constitutes a quorum; we had 12 voting members present)

The meeting was called to order by Decca at 10:35 a.m.   

Minutes
Marian moved to accept the minutes of 29 July 2016, & 4 November 2016. Seconded by Sandra, and passed unanimously. 

NCLA Executive Board Report (Decca & Sandra)
Met January 27. Passed 2017 budget. 
· PLS balances are a little lower than usual because of the cancellation of the final Fabulous Friday. This is probably not problematic. 

· Talked about LSTA grants for rebuilding from the hurricane; and disaster preparedness. 

· Discussed voting to dissolve the Literary Roundtable, because many Sections address the topic. 

· NCLA Conference Committee met in February. 

· The slate of NCLA officers is out. 

· Exec. Committee divided everyone into four groups—Organization, Membership, Technology, Revenue. 

· Looking at ways to make renewing membership easier. 

Directors’ Report (Laura)
Reported on Fabulous Fridays. High Point had lower attendance than hoped. Asheville higher. Fayetteville was cancelled due to hurricane Matthew. Feedback has been good. Consensus is that we should keep doing FF between Conference years. 
Web Update (Martha)

No update. Martha has a bunch of photos from Fabulous Fridays to upload. 
State Library Update (Jeffrey)

Submitted written report via MyCommittee. 
Adult Services (Morgan)

Had a well-attended meeting. Went over expectations of Chair, Vice-Chair, etc. and got organized. 
Awards (Robert)
Will send out calls for Roberts Award nominations in May. 
Circulation & Customer Services (Marian)
Nothing to report, besides Conference programs (below). 
Collection Management
After discussing subject roles to fill, other organizations that cover various topics, and the history of this Committee, we decided to dissolve the Collection Management Committee. While the objective was not to make a quorum easier to achieve, it will do so. 
Genealogy & Local History (Jennifer)
The Special Collections Roundtable has been resurrected. The Committee is working with them on webinar ideas. 
Marketing
Rachel Webb was appointed as Co-Chair. 
YSS (Joan)
The Biennial Retreat was near Asheville. YSS is meeting again soon. Joan will bring our Conference ideas to them as relevant with regards to co-sponsorships. 
2017 NCLA Conference
The Conference theme will be “Collaborate, Innovate, Celebrate”. Oct 17-20, in Winston-Salem. 

Decca will need to enter program info into the new website by March 17, so it is imperative that Committees organizing programs hammer them out quickly and get information to her. The open call for programs begins March 17. 
1. “I Didn’t Know They Do That…” (Adult Services)
2. “Crash Course Readers Advisory” (Adult Services)
3. “Arts Programs in Libraries” (Adult Services)
4. “Three Ring Circus of Circulation” (Circ & Customer Services)
5. “What the Helix”, DNA in genealogy (Genealogy & Local History)

6. Someone from the NC Heritage Library presenting on something (Genealogy & Local History)

7. “Finding Your Social Media Voice” (Marketing)

8. “Felt-Tastic” program from FF by Keith Hayes (YSS will decide whether to move forward next week)
9. Something on how to present information in a world of “alternative facts” (Circ & Customer Services)
10. Something on upcoming changes to NCLIVE (co-sponsor)
11. “Fitness Programming at Public Libraries” (co-sponsor)
12. Something on how public libraries can connect with tourists (co-sponsor)
· Marian moved to authorize the Chair to commit up to $1250 to secure speakers for Luncheon speaker or other big ticket item. Seconded by Morgan, and passed unanimously. 
Marian and Joan will begin thinking about a PLS basket for the raffle. 

We had another discussion about the Leadership Institute and how better to get the word out about our contributions. We should perhaps put it on LI organizers to figure out how to promote PLS scholarships. 

The next meeting will be May 19, 2017, at 10:30AM, at May Memorial (ACPL).

The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 pm. 
